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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
This week we welcome our 2021 preps to school for their first transition activity.  Parents have selected a time 
and a session that works for them over the next fortnight.   We will be holding more sessions throughout this 
term so that all children can become familiar with our school.   Naomi will also begin visiting the early yearôs 
centres to meet and greet children in their familiar setting.   
 

     
 
 
CAMPS  
Thanks to all families for their support of our grade 3-6 camps.  There was excitement and nerves on both 
mornings as children boarded the buses.   Letôs hope the weather is kind to them.  We hope all children enjoy 
the experience of being on school camp.      The costings of these camps was as follows   
Grade 5/6 Woorabinda Camp  $225.00  (this camp is subsidised by DET)  
Grade 3/4 Coonawarra Camp  $330.00  
All families had enough funds to cover the associated costs.   
 

 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 4 
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9.00am-11.00am 
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Footy Colors Day 
We had a fun day last Thursday dressed in our footy colors.  We use this day to build connections with students 
across the school by finding other students who barrack for the same team.    3/4 C were the winners of Mrs 
Hughesôs footy quiz.  There was a handicap system in place and all grades reached the threshold, so every 
child won an ice-cream.  Whoohooo!!!   
 
My two favourite answers to the quiz were  
Q  What do the letters AFL stand for?   A Amazing Football Land Grade 1/2 O  
Q  Which team finished on top of the AFL ladder this year?     A Preps by preps 
 
School Photos 
Envelopes were sent home for school photos last week.  Please follow the instructions on the envelope.  If 
you would like a sibling photo, please request a special envelope from the office.   
 
Please remember that Monday is a pupil free day and Tuesday is a public holiday, so enjoy your family time.   
Kindest regards,  
Kerry Hughes  
 
Student Banking 
If you would like to recommence your student banking this term you may now do so.  This had been put on 
hold with the Covid19 restrictions but is now able to start again.  Student banking day is on Mondays! 
 
PREP  
Congratulations to our award winners this week. Bodhi Haber for finding an alternative way to finish his 
mask and teaching it to others. Ivy OôDonnell for showing kindness to others and using encouraging 
language when speaking to her peers.  The preps are working very hard and are well on their way to 
becoming independent learners but please get back into the rhythm of reading with your child every night 
and continue to practice their gold, red, blue, green and orange words lists.  The preps have been very 
creative of late and we are running low construction materials. If you have boxes of any size or tin cans 
around the house, we would love to recycle them for you.  
 
This week we are looking at: 
Reading: Looking at letter to sound relationships to consolidate our alphabet knowledge. Finding the 
meaning of words in a sentence and revising strategies to decode unknown words.  
Writing: Connecting our ideas when writing a story to make them flow. We are working on sentence 
structure, following the colourful semantic cards to create an interesting piece of writing for our readers.  
Maths: revision to number to 20 and looking at addition strategies.  
 
Book week, Friday Tickets and Buddy Time 
Last week was book week and the preps spent their afternoon celebrating authors and illustrators. We spent 
a lovely picnic with our buddies and celebrated our good choices by having Fun Friday activities. Keep it up 
preps! 
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GRADE 1/2 S 
Hello 1/2S. This weekôs award winners are: Gracie Lunny for her amazing perseverance and resilience to 
continue with her work despite a few setbacks. Well done Gracie! Also: Ruby Pool ï For her creative writing 
skills and outside the box thinking when completing her narrative piece. Well done Ruby! 
In Maths, we are continuing our work on place value with a focus on 3 and 4 digit numbers. We are using a 
range of challenging problems to promote the students problem solving skills and multiplicative thinking. 
In English, we are finishing our work on the book óDuck Soundsô as well as continuing to develop our 
independent reading and comprehension skills. With this in mind, I would like to remind parents that we are 
still continuing our take home reading journals. If the students would like to, we can have them read from our 
levelled texts on Wushka. If you need another copy of your childôs username and password, please sing out. 
Have a great week! 
Mr Stevens. 

GRADE 1/2 O  
Awards: Sienna Rossignoli for her remarkable care and effort when creating her 3D dog in our Book Week 
activity: William Kellock for using a range of effective strategies when decoding and interpreting texts as he 
makes terrific progress in his reading: Graham Gordon for using a range of effective strategies when decoding 
and interpreting texts as he makes terrific progress in his reading. 
In Literacy we will continue to look at the generalisations about the spelling when adding suffixes to base 
words that have short vowel sounds (double the final consonant) or words that have the split digraph long 
vowel sound (in the words of Balin - "Smash the e and add i-n-g"). The students will finish their narrative based 
on the picture prompt.   
It is very important that your child reads to you daily and that the home reading books are changed every 
day.  Please encourage your child to maintain this routine. 
Maths activities this week will focus on building automaticity with number facts, including doubling and near 
doubles as well as addition strategies.   We all had a lot of fun playing Flip It! today, making friends of ten and 
doubles.  Counting will be based on the 2's pattern.    
A reminder to please ensure that students have a water bottle each day, and their hat.  
The Junior unit is certainly looking forward to having the whole school and the playground to themselves while 
the rest of the school is away at camp.  Year 2 students are delighted to have responsibility for the sports 
equipment during break times too.  It is lovely to see their enthusiasm for stepping up. 
Keep your fingers crossed for sunny breaks at snack and lunch for us, and enjoy your week, Deb 
 
 
GRADE 3/4C 
Hello and welcome to week 4 ï camp week! 
 
My award this week went to Hayley Jones for her continuous commitment to her learning. Hayley puts 100% 
into everything she does and approaches all tasks with a positive mindset. Well done Hayley, keep up your 
incredible effort towards school!  
 
Yesterday we welcomed some of the grade 4s from 4/5H into our classroom as their fellow grade 5s and Ms 
Haldane left for their camp. I was extremely proud of the way this group joined in to become part of our class, 
and the way my class welcomed them to make them feel included. As we depart for camp this morning, it has 
incredible to see the excitement in the students across the whole of grade 3/4.  
Yesterday we discussed the different things we were excited and nervous for and highlighted that this is 
different for everyone and thatôs okay. I am excited to watch the students learn and develop in a different 
environment, by embracing new experiences and activities and giving everything a go.  
 
If you do have any questions or concerns whilst we are on camp, please do not hesitate to contact the school 
and we can be contacted from there. Rest assured we will have a great time and we will see you all on Friday.  
 
Have a great week!  
Eliza Cunningham  
 
GRADE 3/4M 
Camp Week!! How exciting!! School camps are a wonderful opportunity for children to have new experiences, 
make new friends and learn new skills in a different environment. I am so grateful that we have been able to 
make this opportunity available to all students. I promise Shelley, myself and the other staff involved in the 
camp will look after the kids! J 
Last week the children completed a number of writing assessment pieces. I was really impressed with the way 
every student embraced this opportunity. There were a couple of students who stood out, and they are the 
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recipients of my awards this week. My first award goes to Lila Moss for her engagement in learning the 
structure and language of persuasive texts. It was wonderful to see her so keen to share her knowledge with 
the class. My second award goes to Sam Vandervelde for his commitment to his writing and the use of 
punctuation. It was lovely to see him experiment with the use of speech. Well done Lila and Sam, and the 
whole 34M class on your commitment to improving your writing.  
Last week we were looking at strengths we need to deal with life. We had lots of discussion about how the 
strengths are used at school and finished with a game of pass the parcel where students had to explain how 
they displayed the specific strength. Everyone was really engaged in this activity and it was heaps of fun. Iôve 
attached a few photos of this game. Great work 34M! 

     
 
This week while enjoying the company of your kids without the usual evening break, I will be focusing my 
observations on their personal and social capabilities. Camps are a great opportunity to observe childrenôs 
resilience, flexibility (in how they deal with others and situations), their teamwork and their respect for others. 
This is going to be such a great week but please be prepared for very tired children on Friday! 
Have a great week. 
Mrs Larissa Murray and Shelley 
 
Grade 5/6 camp Some happy snaps from day 1  
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FRENCH 
Bonjour, 
This week, students in Prep and grades 1 and 2 will have French. We'll continue with our topic for the 
term.   Prep will keep on working on Family members and a few pets, practising saying if they have siblings. 
 
Students in 1/2 will continue to learn the vocabulary of body parts. We'll sing a song, play games to practice 
the vocabulary and practice their reading and listening skill with a short cartoon about an alien describing 
himself. 
 
Last week, I have been particularly impressed with our students in grade 3/4C and 5/6M on our challenging 
activity on the Olympics Games. They showed a great growth mindset, working in groups to tackle the 
challenge. 
 
I would like to acknowledge the following students' efforts: 
Prep: Michael, Bodhi, Daniel, Declan, Edison, Evelyn, Ivy O, Katie and Maddison 
1/2O: Storm, Scott, Tarzaiyah, Sienna, Lukah, Balin, Max, William and Charlotte 
3/4C: Cooper, Tahlia, Annabelle, Chelsea, Jackson and Zach 
5/6M: Charlie, Bailey, Beau, Joshua, Lailani, Lily and Makennah 
Bonne semaine à tous!    Madame Samson 
 

PE  
It makes me happy to see everyone having a go at every challenge given to them in PE.  Well done, so much 
learning and progress being made. I just love my job! 
Students of the week are: 
April Mullet: for her first attempts ever at High Jump, nice technique. 
Storm Stoddart, Graham Gordon and Flynn Whelan: love their participation and energy in the gymnastics. 
Their body control is very precise. 

 

April and Lily-Grace (top), working on their high jump technique 
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